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SUBMITTED PHOTO
Eagle Eye Ride Memorial Fund continues to donate to the following: Kristen Swenson 
$100,  Ethan Lenhoff Benefit $100 and Missouri River Events $250. Thanks for your con-
tinued support. Help us PAY IT FORWARD. The Eagle Eye Ride Poker Run will be held Sat-
urday, June 27. Registration starts at 1 p.m. Happy Hourz in Yankton. There is an auction 
at 6 p.m., with Mrs. Begley and the Boys performing at 8 p.m. If you have a need or know 
someone we can help, contact us at 605-664-8001 or eagleeyeridemarycardasimek@Hot-
mail.com 

Eagle Eye DonationsDelmont Donations To Be Taken
Anyone who is interested in donating items to the 

Delmont relief effort is asked to contact Bill Kerr, who will 
be going to Delmont Saturday to deliver household goods. 
Donations can be dropped off at Kerr’s residence at 1200 
Douglas, Yankton, before 11 a.m. Saturday.

Items that are needed include bath towels, wash cloths, 
dish towels, Band-Aids, new small kitchen appliances, new 
pillows, bed-sized quilts and adult men’s blue jeans.

If you have any questions, call 260-3799.

East 8th Street Under Construction
East 8th Street from Burleigh Street to Ferdig Avenue 

in Yankton will be undergoing routine street maintenance 
on Thursday, June 18. Maintenance operations will include 
patching and sealing the existing asphalt mat.  

The street will be open at all times, but the public is 
encouraged to use alternate routes while maintenance 
operations are taking place.   

CDWC Pitching Triathlon June 27
SOUTH YANKTON, Neb. — The Corps of Discovery 

Welcome Center will be holding a Pitching Triathlin Tourna-
ment Saturday, June 27 beginning at 8 a.m. The center is 
located on Highway 81 two miles south of Yankton.

Teams of 2 (adults & teens, ages 16 & up) will compete 
in a modified round robin tournament playing: horseshoes, 
ladder ball and bean bag toss. 

Pre-registration is required by June 20 by contacting 
Minette Paltz, director, at 402-357-2669 or cdwc@byelectric.
com. There is an entry fee. Prizes will be awarded.

Other games and family activities will also be happen-
ing on June 27 including: Pitching for Points, Washer Toss, 
Ring a Pop, Ring Around Rosie, the hiking trail, gift shop 
and more! Root beer floats, lunch, snacks and drinks will be 
available for sale.

Independence Day Edition Coming Up
The Yankton Press & Dakotan is planning a special Inde-

pendence Day edition to be released on Saturday, July 4. 
We are asking our readers to take part in this project with 
some of their personal reflections on the holiday.

• What is your favorite memory from the Fourth of July 
holiday? What stands out most to you from past celebra-
tions?

• Also, we want to know what America’s freedom means 
to you. The holiday symbolizes the liberties that define this 
nation and our lives as Americans. What do you appreciate 
most about being an American?

You can send your thoughts on one or both of those 
questions. Please send them to us at Fourth of July, c/o 
News, 319 Walnut St., Yankton, SD 57078; or send to news@
yankton.net/. We ask that you respond to us by June 30.

MMC Named Catholic College Of Distinction 
Mount Marty College of Yankton was recently named 

among the 2015 Catholic Colleges of Distinction. The 
college is among a select group of Catholic colleges in 
the United States to earn this impressive designation for 
2015-16.

To become a Catholic College of Distinction Mount 
Marty College met criteria in four areas of excellence, 
including:

• Being nationally recognized by education profession-
als as an excellent school and have been honored for the 
excellence of its programs.

• Is strongly focused on teaching undergraduates.
• Home to a wide variety of innovative learning experi-

ences from study abroad to service learning and scientific 
research.

• Has an active campus with many opportunities for 
personal development.

• Highly valued by graduate schools and employers for 
its outstanding preparation.

According to Catholic Colleges of Distinction, the insti-
tutions on the list foster environments that are conducive 
to spiritual growth while preparing students for their 
futures. Students who attend Catholic Colleges of Distinc-
tion desire an education with a Catholic worldview where 
they learn how to implement social justice in their future 
professions. Community service is a big part of Catholicism 
and Catholic colleges and universities do a fantastic job of 
providing volunteer opportunities. 

Some of the “secular” advantages of Catholic schools 
include smaller class sizes, a greater focus on students’ 
individual needs, and faculty and staff that do a great job of 
preparing their students for careers and graduate schools. 
While founded in the Catholic faith, these schools are very 
welcoming to students of all religions and backgrounds, as 
well as those with no current religious affiliation.

For more information visit the Mount Marty College 
profile page at collegesofdistinction.com/school/mount-
marty-college/. 

‘Her Voice’ Seeks Recipe Submissions 
Do you have a tried and true recipe you’d like to share 

with others? “Her Voice” magazine is currently accepting 
recipe submissions to be included in future issues. 

Send your recipes to Tera Schmidt via e-mail at tera.
schmidt@yankton.net or mail to 319 Walnut Street, Yankton, 
SD 57078. Please include your name, address and contact 
number with all submissions. 

Farmers’ Market Nutrition Program Set
The Nebraska Senior Farmers’ Market Nutrition Pro-

gram (SFMNP) provides low-income senior citizens with 
coupons to purchase fresh produce or honey (pure only) at 
Nebraska farmers’ markets and roadside stands. 

The purposes of the program are to provide fresh, 
nutritious, unprepared, locally grown fruits, vegetables, 
herbs and honey to low-income seniors and increase the 
consumption of agricultural commodities by expanding 
or aiding in the development of new farmers’ markets and 
roadside stands. Nebraska’s SFMNP State Plan of Opera-
tions was officially approved early in the year, allowing the 
state to continue the operation of this program for 2015.

In order for the participants to be eligible for the 
program, individuals must meet categorical and income 
eligibility requirements. Categorically, participants must 
be 60 years of age or older. Income is measured in one of 
two ways. An individual, single household’s gross income 
cannot exceed $21,589.50; a two-person household’s gross 
income cannot exceed $29,100.50. Older adults wanting to 
be considered for the program may be asked to provide 
documentation showing age and income eligibility at the 
time of registration.

Older adults enrolled in the program will receive SFMNP 
coupons, which they will be able to exchange for fresh, nu-
tritious, unprepared, locally grown fruits, vegetables, herbs 
and/or honey at registered farmers markets and roadside 
stands. Coupon distribution will start in June and may run 
through September. Coupons must be spent on or before 
Oct. 31, 2015. Coupons will be available through participat-
ing Area Agencies on Aging, local senior centers, and local 
Commodity Supplemental Food Programs’ distribution 
sites.

Because appropriations are limited, services will not be 
provided in every community, and not all eligible seniors 
may be served. If additional funding appears likely, waiting 
lists may be used. 

Bonnie Wardell
Bonnie L. Wardell, age 

71, of Omaha, NE formerly 
of Yankton, SD passed away 
June 9, 2015 after a short 
battle with lung cancer.

Bonnie met and married 
the love of her life, Larry 
Wardell on August 12, 1972. 
Bonnie and Larry lived in 
Nebraska, Minnesota and 
South Dakota. They enjoyed 
fishing, boating and sitting by 
the water. Bonnie enjoyed life 
to the fullest with Larry, her 
children, grand children and 
great grandchildren.

She is preceded in death 
by her parents, daughter 
Becki and sister Nancy 
Becker. 

She is survived by her 
husband Larry, children 
Christina Conklin and Brad 
Wardell. Grandchildren Alexis 
(Brandon) Johnson, Tyler 
Conklin (Chanda Lammers), 
Adam (Catherine) Hamm, 
Tommie Hamm, and Josh 
Wardell. Great grandchil-
dren Ava, Ryker and Sofiya 
Johnson and Carter Wardell. 
Sisters Connie Gudenrath, 
Shirley Barry, Linda Wiegel 
and Patty (Jim) Kitchen. 
Brother Leo (Bonita) Kane, 
Brother-in-law Jerry Becker 
and numerous nieces and 
nephews.

Memorials requested 
to the American Diabetes 
Association or Yankton Pink 
Ladies (1505 W City Limits 
Road).
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Robin Eisenmenger
Robin Eisenmenger, 100, 

passed away Sunday, June 
14, 2015, at the Sanford Ver-
million Care Center.

Funeral services will be 
11 a.m. Friday, June 19, at the 
St. Agnes Catholic Church 
in Vermillion, with visitation 
at 9:30 a.m. and a rosary at 
10 a.m.  

Vist HansenFuneralHome.
com.

Marvis Tronvold
Marvis Dwayne “Marv” 

Tronvold, age 79 of Yankton, 
SD passed away unexpected-

ly Monday, June 15, 2015 at 
Avera Sacred Heart Hospital, 
Yankton, SD.  

Funeral services will be 
held at 10:30 a.m. Saturday, 
June 20, 2015, at the United 
Church of Christ (Congrega-
tional), Yankton, SD with the 
Rev. Molly Carlson officiat-
ing. Burial will be in the 
Yankton Cemetery, Yankton.

Visitations will be from 
5 - 8 p.m., Friday, at the 
Opsahl-Kostel Funeral Home 
& Crematory, Yankton, with 
a Scripture service at 7 p.m. 
Visitations will resume one 
hour prior to the service at 
the church.  

Online condolences may 
be sent at: www.opsahl-
kostelfuneralhome.com.

Jerry ‘J.B.’ Byrkeland
Jerry “J.B.” Byrkeland, 66, 

of Yankton died unexpected-
ly Monday, June 15, 2015, at 
Avera Sacred Heart Hospital 
in Yankton.

 Mass of Christian Burial 
will be 10:30 a.m. Friday, 
June 19, at St. Benedict Cath-
olic Church in Yankton with 
the Rev. Ken Lulf officiating. 
Burial will be in the Garden 
of Memories Cemetery in 
Yankton.  

Visitation is from 5-8 p.m. 
Thursday, June 18, at the 
Wintz & Ray Funeral Home in 
Yankton with a vigil service at 
7 p.m. Visitation will resume 
one hour prior to the Mass on 
Friday at the church.

 To post an online sympa-
thy message, visit wintzray-
funeralhome.com.

Joan Olsen
Joan A. Olsen, 78, of Har-

tington, Nebraska, died Tues-
day, June 16, 2015, at Park 
View Haven Nursing Home in 
Coleridge, Nebraska.

Funeral dervices are 
pending at the Wintz Funeral 
Home in Hartington.

Larry Lindemann
Larry L. Lindemann, age 

78 of Hartington, Nebraska 
died on Monday, June 15, 
2015 at the Creighton Uni-
versity Hospital in Omaha, 
NE.

Memorial Services will 
be on Saturday, June 20, 
2015 at 10:30 a.m. at the 
First Congregational U.C.C. 
in Hartington with the Rev. 
Gary Kimm officiating.  Bur-
ial of his cremated remains 
will be at the Hartington 
City Cemetery with military 
rites by the Hartington 
VFW Post #5283.  

The family will receive 
friends from 9:30 until ser-
vice time at the church.  

Arrangements are under 
the direction of the Wintz 
Funeral Home in Harting-
ton.

Urn bearers will be Keith 
Goeden, Eric Hall, Danny 
Goeden, and Curtis Gard-
ner. Honorary pallbearers 
will be the grandchildren 
and great grandchildren.

Larry Leroy was born 
on the family farm on April 
16, 1937 in Cedar County, 

Nebraska to 
Lawrence 
and Margaret 
(Kepper) 
Lindemann. 
He went 
to country 
school 
and gradu-
ated from 

Hartington Public High 
School.  He served in the 
U.S. Army from June of 
1955 until June of 1957.  
Larry married Madeline L. 
Ramsley on August 10, 1963 
in Yankton, SD.  He farmed 
and lived on the family 
farm his entire life.  Larry 
and Madeline had spent the 
past six winters in Arizona.  
Larry always loved being 
with his family and friends 
and watching his children, 
grandchildren, and great 
grandchildren participate 
in sports and other activi-
ties.  He enjoyed dancing, 
and playing cards.

He was a member 
of First Congregational 
Church and the Hartington 
VFW Post #5283.

Larry is survived by his 
wife Madeline of Harting-

ton; one son Brad Linde-
mann of Yankton, SD; two 
daughters Carla and Mark 
Goeden of Bow Valley, Jill 
and Scot Gardner of Ger-
man Town, TN; 13 grand-
children; 18 great grand-
children; two brothers and 
spouses Dick and June Lin-
demann of Broomfield, CO, 
Bill and Barbara Lindemann 
of San Tan Valley, AZ; one 
sister Sharon and husband 
Wally Hoblit of Mesa, AZ; 
many nieces and nephews.

He was preceded in 
death by his parents Law-
rence and Margaret, and 
son Douglas.
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Lindemann

OBITUARIES

WATERTOWN — The 97th 
annual American Legion 
Department Convention will 
be held at the Crossroads 
Hotel & Convention Center in 
Huron June 25-28. 

Hundreds of Legionnaires, 
Auxiliary Members, Sons of 
The American Legion and Le-
gion Riders from across the 
State of South Dakota will be 
in attendance. This year two 
Legionnaires have announced 
their candidacy for the high 
office of Department Com-
mander. These candidates 
are Terry Hanson of Arling-
ton and Duane Riedlinger of 
Piedmont. 

Thursday, June 25, will 
begin with the Finance Com-
mission Meeting at 10 a.m., 
the Department Executive 
Committee Meeting at 1 p.m. 
and followed by a meeting 
of the Five Year Membership 
Council/Media & PR Commit-
tees. 

Friday commences with 
a meeting of the Resolutions 
Committee at 10 a.m. The af-
ternoon is filled with meetings 
of the Convention Commit-
tees, Memorial Service and 
Joint Banquet in the evening. 

Saturday morning at 9 a.m. 
the American Legion Annual 
Convention will officially be 
called to order. This session 
will consist of hearing from 
special guests and will be fol-
lowed by the business portion 
of the convention. At 6 p.m., 
American Legion Go-Getters 
will meet for a reception and 
meal at the Beadle County 
Sportsman Club. At 8 p.m., 
the sixth annual Fun Auction 
will be held at the Crossroads 
Hotel with all proceeds going 
to the South Dakota American 
Legion Foundation. 

Sunday morning at 9 a.m. 
the final session of the con-
vention will be held with the 
election of a new Department 
Commander, Department 
Vice Commanders, Sergeant 
At Arms, National Executive 
Committeeman and Alternate 
National Executive Commit-
teeman at noon. A post De-
partment Executive Commit-
tee Meeting will be held at the 
conclusion of the Department 
Convention.

Special Election Slated  
For Vermillion June 30

VERMILLION — The Vermillion Area 
Chamber and Development Company Board 
of Directors are encouraging Vermillion vot-
ers to take advantage of the opportunity for 
their voices to be heard and vote on June 30 
in the Special Election. Voting will take place 
at the National Guard Armory/Community 
Center from 7 a.m.-7 p.m. on June 30.

Board President Jim Brady says,www “The 
Board of Directors recognizes the importance 
of this election, especially the opportunity 
for each and every resident in Vermillion to 
have and voice their opinion. We understand 
the two issues on the ballot could be a little 
confusing because of the ‘yes’ or ‘no’ options 
and which each of them mean. So we want to 
make sure and do everything we can to have 
everyone educated on the issues and what a 
‘yes’ or ‘no’ vote will translate to mean.” 

This is a simplified explanation of those 
choices. 

1. Malt beverage 5 percent markup fee on 
the wholesale cost to help pay for a portion 
of city bond debt (Prentis Park Improvements 
Project). The bond issue was overwhelmingly 
voted for by Vermillion voters in Nov. 2014. 

a. YES vote = Repeal the ordinance and do 
not generate funding support for the bond/
Prentis Park Project. 

b. NO vote = Keep the ordinance as adopt-

ed by City Council and collect the 5 percent 
markup on malt beverages to help support 
the bond/Prentis Park Project 

2. Day-care regulations in Vermillion. 
(Registration, safety requirements, building 
& fire codes, not listed on the sex offender 
registry.) 

a. YES vote = Adopt the ordinance passed 
by City Council. 

b. NO vote = Do not adopt the ordinance. 
The VCDC Legislative Affairs Committee 

is sponsoring an open forum at the Vermil-
lion City Hall, Council Chambers, on Tuesday, 
June 23, from 6-8 p.m. The forum is open 
and encouraging to the public to attend. The 
purpose of this forum is to provide the public 
an opportunity to ask questions to advocates 
representing both sides of opinion regarding 
these two ballot topics, and to clarify any 
mistaken facts involved with each issue. The 
forum will also be televised on local Channel 
3. 

You can also go to Vermillionís web page 
www.vermillion.us to find a link that will pro-
vide factual information about both issues; 
OR, anyone interested in the text of these 
issues can go to the City Finance Office for a 
sample ballot. Absentee voting is currently 
open and can be done any time during busi-
ness hours at City Hall leading up to June 30.

American 
Legion 

Convention 
In Huron 

June 25-28


